
 

Manchester United Methodist Church 

         The Chimes 
413 East Butler St.    MAY 2017 Phone 563.927.4439  

www. umcmanchester.com                                          E-mail: mumc@umcmanchester.com 

® 

Sunday, May 7 ~ Confirmation w/Communion  ~ 9:00a 

Reception to follow worship service 

Sunday, May 21 ~ Senior Recognition  ~ 9:00a 

Reception to follow worship service  

  

The church and office will be closed  

Monday May 29
th

 in honor of Memorial Day. 

Second Helpings will not be served.  

 Please take time to remember those 

 who have served our country. 

Have a safe weekend! 

Sunday, May 14th  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
                         July 17

th
-21

st
 

                      9:00-11:45 a.m. 
       Registration has begun! Please see the VBS  
          article in this issue for more information. 

United Methodist 
Women 

will meet Wednesday, May 3rd  
@ 1:30p in Fellowship Hall. 

United Methodist 
Men 

will meet Sunday, May 7th  
@ 10:30a in the parlor. 

For more information, please 
contact Toby Tutton 

563.920.8502 

MUMC  
will be represented at the  

Delaware County Fair with a float 
this year.  If you would like to help 

with this project please contact 
Janine Stellick or Connie Allyn 

 Reaching & Receiving Committee 
Co-Chairs  

http://www.manchesterumc.com


 

 

A note from Reverend Phil… 

 
 

“Restore to me the joy of your salvation and grant me a willing spirit, to sustain me”. 
(Psalm 51:12) 

Christmas to Easter seems to be such a busy time around the church. Extra worship  

services to plan, many new folks around church, and some folks who are missing someone in the midst 

of the holidays for the first time. It seemed that I was always running full steam ahead, and just trying to 

hang on. But I knew my wonderful bride had planned a vacation for just after Easter, and I admit that I 

was really looking forward to it, so I just had to make it there. It was only after I was gone a couple days 

exploring on an island when I began to let go of all that was going on and just relaxed. I was  just sitting 

on the beach, feeling a cool ocean breeze competing with a warm island sun, and looking over an 

amazing white sand, that I set aside what just a couple of days ago seemed like trials and instead  

began to count my blessings.  

I arrived in July 2015; it has only been 16 months since I came to Manchester UMC. In this time 

together we have overhauled our financial situation from one of perceived scarcity to abundance. We 

have increased the numbers in worship, and added a new service on Wednesdays. We have moved 

from not even meeting a youth group to a regular program run by wonderful volunteers. The Worship 

Design Team who helps make worship something special with many avenues for us to come into the 

presence of the Divine. There is new community outreach with many new nonprofit groups meeting in 

our church building, and even a couple of small free libraries for the kids. We have overhauled our 

leadership model to a single board model, as we work to invite and encourage more God sized dreams 

from the congregation. We have started new small groups, a men’s group, and are ready to begin 

raised bed gardening to grow produce for our neighbors. We have fixed a roof, an organ, bought a 

house, paid for fascia, and completed the House of David. We have also paid our  

apportionments in full two years in a row, and are up to date to do the same this year. It’s no wonder I 

am tired, y’all are hard to keep up with! 

It was good to get away, to see the forest in the trees. It brought to mind Psalm 51:12…  

“Restore and sustain me Lord, for I am willing”! What a wonderful blessing to be a part of this  

generation of Manchester UMC! 

Peace 



 

 Finance Report 

 MARCH 

 

March Budget…………$20,335.08 

March Actual………….$29,612.37 
 

Year-to-date Income Budget…………$66,405.24  

Year-to-date Income Actual………….$75,505.83  

MUMC Single Board Meeting 
April 18, 2017  6:00 p.m. 

Wesley Hall 
 
 

Present:  Toby Tutton, Bill Scanlan, Susan Hermann, Janine Stellick, Linda Curtis, Bruce Nodurft,  
Benjamin Hucker, Allen Remling, Charlie Dighton, Jean Gross. 
 
Chairperson Al Remling called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  He led us in the call to worship which 
was from Psalm 1:1-3.  He reminded us that John Wesley calls us to trust in God as Psalms 3:5 reflects 
that our lives are under God's protective care.   
 
Prayers and praises were lifted up followed by a moment of silence and a prayer for guidance led by Al. 
 
Bruce Nodurft noted that John Tyrrell has asked him to take over as Finance Chair; Bruce has accepted 
and asked for our patience as he assumes that position.  We appreciate Bruce's fine recordkeeping. 
 
Bruce asked for feedback on a timeline for apportionment payments.  We have been sending that in  
quarterly and they have recently been sent in for the first quarter.   
 
Congregational care announced that three families have been able to take advantage of items from our 
storage unit including furniture and medical equipment.  The team hopes to set up a schedule for  
visitation of shut-ins soon to help pastor out as he cannot always find time to get this done.   
 
Missions has received a grant from the Iowa Conference for some raised bed gardens on church property 
for community usage.  They are hoping our church family will step up and help with this endeavor as 
needed.   
 
Lay leader Bill Scanlan asked for ideas from our Single Board ministry teams of items they would like to 
see accomplished as we move forward in ministry.  A Church Fair is being planned as a time for our  
congregation to take advantage of volunteering to help in a ministry area where they have an interest. 
 
The board as a group reviewed the Forward and Introduction to the book Shift that was assigned for this 
meeting.  This book is by an author Pastor Phil has met and is about helping congregations back into the 
game of effective ministry. We will be reviewing pages 13-28 for our next meeting. 
 
There being no items needing action, or approval, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 with the Lord's 
Prayer and singing of the Doxology.  Our next regular meeting will be May 16, 2017 at 6:00 in Wesley 
Hall.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jean Gross, 
Single Board Secretary 



 

Congratulations on receiving your Confirmation and membership to  
Manchester United Methodist Church  

Sunday, May 7th, 2017  

A reception will follow worship services for the confirmands in Wesley Hall.   
Please join in celebrating with the families! 

Our MUMC 2017 Confirmands 
 
Our confirmands this year are Matthew Mensen and Nicholas Stocks.  Matthew is son of Travis 

and Meghan Mensen.   NIcholas is the son Michael and Stephanie Stocks.  Both young men are 

8th graders at West Delaware Middle School.  It has been a privilege for Darla Gaskill, Pastor 

Phil, and Kathy Rempe to work with these young men and their families.  They have had perfect 

attendance at confirmation classes, helped with church services, WOW suppers, after church 

coffees, OCC, and VBS.  Nicholas and Matthew are already making valuable contributions to 

our MUMC family and have shown a definite desire through their actions to become full  

members of the United Methodist Church at large and the Manchester United Methodist 

Church. 

 
Matthew Mensen 

I was born on June 12, 2003 in Kettering, Ohio.  I've lived in Beavercreek, Ohio; Marion, Iowa; 

and Ryan, Iowa (in town from May 2005-April 2016, and now in our house a few miles outside of 

Ryan).  I've been attending MUMC since the spring of 2005.  I enjoy the sense of community and 

friendship that is seen at MUMC.  I enjoy helping with VBS and Operation Christmas Child, and 

attending youth group.  I am also involved in cross country, track, band, jazz band, and Boy 

Scouts.  I like to go fishing, camping, and play street hockey for fun.  I want to be a member of 

the United Methodist Church because I will feel closer to God and be a part of the church  

family.  My favorite Bible verse is Philippians 4:13-- "I can do all things through Christ who gives 

me strength." 

 
Nicholas Stocks 

I was born here in Manchester May 27th, 2003. I have lived in the same house and  

attended the same church all of my life. I enjoy being able to learn about God and  

Jesus through different ways like the sermons, Sunday school, helping with VBS, and  

volunteering with OCC. In school I am in band, jazz band, show choir back up band, choir, 

track, and cross country. Out of school I am in Boy Scout Troop 34 and the Aces  

4-H Club. For fun I like to build and play with Legos, have Nerf wars with my brother, watch Star 

Wars, read, and hang out with friends.  

 

I want to become a member of the United Methodist Church because I enjoy working in mis-

sions including VBS, OCC, and mission projects like House of David. I like helping in missions be-

cause I get to help people, and I want to keep doing these things in the future. 

 

My favorite Bible verse is Jeremiah 29:11, “For I know the plans I have for you,” says the Lord. 

“They are plans for good and not for disaster, to give you a future and a hope.” 



 

The mission board has put in a grant request to the North East District of the United Methodist Church 

for a risk taking ministry. The ministry that was entered in was for a garden project that will span the  

distance of the parking lot on the West side. On April 30th at 2 PM at Waterloo First UMC we are  

receiving $2200 from the NE District Asking Ministry Grant. Missions could not be more excited about this 

wonderful opportunity for our church to grow and serve our local community. With that said, we are  

looking for volunteers to join the new garden team. We need help with the construction of raised beds,  

planting, weeding, watering, and harvesting. With our new ministry the sky is the limit. Some members 

have already expressed interest in providing cooking classes, others teaching how to garden and many 

other ministries that can spur from this. If you would like to be on the team or volunteer in any way, please 

call me anytime at (319) 573-8060.  Jesus was not idle and neither will we be. Thanks.   Zach Rogers 

exciting times... 
So many of you have been asking me, “what can I do to be a part of furthering the church’s 

mission of reaching the lost?”  Well, it is my privilege to be our lay leader,  

and present you with this challenge: 

 ‘how would you like to bless members of this church and our community?’ 
 

        What are your ideas that would be a great service project to love our  

neighbors as ourselves and to serve the needs in our church and our community that you 

would like our congregation to implement? 

I have already heard some great do-able ideas that we can turn into great & exciting  

projects of ministry, and I would love to hear more ideas, from everyone!  What stirs you, 

what is your passion, how can God work through you? Give this some thought, please be in 

prayer to hear God’s vision and your part in it. Together, we can do this ~ MUMC strong! 

 

I am so excited to hear from you, please see me after church or call me at 927.6080.   

~Bill Scanlan 



 

Congratulations  

Class of  

 

 

Graduates! 

For I know the plans I have for you, 

” declares the Lord, “ 

plans to prosper you and  

not to harm  you, 

 plans to give you hope and a future.   

                                                     Jeremiah 29:11 

 

Nick Andregg 

Elizabeth Koloc 

Nolan Lyness 

Jordan Million 

Maggie Saunders 

Alyssa Sellner 

“It takes courage to grow up and become who you really are.”  
― E.E. Cummings  



 

The Congregational Cares team at MUMC is committed in "supporting and promoting  
physical, emotional, mental and spiritual health for the congregation and community". Due to 
the generous efforts of numerous individuals, our county is blessed to have Second  
Helpings, The Clothes Closet, Share The Harvest, Sippers, Ministerial Aid, Food Pantry, 
Community Food Pantry. In that same spirit we have initiated the following; 

 

   -HEALTH CLINIC-held 2nd and 3rd Sunday of the month, except holidays, from  
completion of services to 11:15 am in the Nursery. Medical personnel are available to answer 
questions, assess any health concerns including  vital assessments (e.g. blood pressure 
checks), refer to community resources while including the spiritual perspective. 

 

   -MEDICAL SUPPLY/HOUSEHOLD ITEM-Consider this an extension of our wonderful 
Clothes Closet but for medical supply and household items; our intent is to recycle good 
conditioned shower chairs, silverware, etc. We have an off-church site (through a gracious 
benefactor) where these items are housed. Contact the church office, Bill Scanlon, or  
Susan Hermann to direct you to these items. 

   

   We also were involved in assisting with the Valentine's Meal that was held at the church 
in February. We are planning more events for a social time along with the program,  
Griefshare, which is a Biblically-based 13-week study on grieving.  We also have plans for 
home visits, phone tree, card ministry from congregation members to congregation/
community members to encourage and support one another. Plans are also being discussed 
for a monthly "cooking class" including canning, bread-making, and making cheese, along with  
garden produce.  

  

  Please prayerfully consider these ministries in our effort to meet the needs of our  
congregation and community. We welcome your service, ideas, and identifying needs not yet 
met. 

 

For more information or to volunteer, please contact Susan Hermann @  563.920.6310 

Congregational Cares  

http://noheartleftbehind.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/02/SmCareMInistry.jpg 



 

Pianists & Music Coordinators: 

Beth Mueller and Lynne Rasmussen 
Piano/Organ Substitute: Duane Philgreen, Mark 
Philgreen, Marianne Sandberg 
Tech Team: 

Benjamin Hucker, Michael Stocks, Ruth Voshell 

 

If you would like to be part of the 

 Serving Our Church Team 

 please contact 

Communion Server, Liturgist,  

Scripture Reader, Children's Sermon:  

Jeff Larsen @ 927.5089 or  

call the office @ 927.4439 

Door Greeter:   

Janine Stellick @ 927.3485 

e-mail:  jstellick@iowatelecom.net 

 

Tech Team: 

Benjamin Hucker @ 815.481.2364 or 

mumctechteam@gmail.com 

 

Nursery: 

Mary Jane Fetter @ 920.2006 

 

Acolyte and Usher: 

Jim Kerton @ 927.5953 

 

 

SERVING OUR CHURCH 
 

May 7 Confirmation Sunday 

Communion servers:  Nicholas Stocks, Matthew Mensen 

Acolytes:  Youth 

Liturgist:  Confirmands 

Scripture Reader:  Confirmands 

Children’s Sermon:  Darla Gaskill 

Door Greeters: Connie Allyn, Lila Joslyn,  

 Dennis Porter, Les Carlson    

Nursery:  Julia Hopkins  

 

May 14 Mother’s Day 

Acolytes:  Youth 

Liturgist: Rita Woods  

Scripture Reader:  Hannah Clemen 

Children's Sermon:  John Tyrrell 

Door Greeters: Connie Allyn, Lila Joslyn, 
 Dennis Porter, Les Carlson    
 
Nursery:  Kathy Waterman 
 

May 21 Senior Recognition 

Acolytes:  Youth 

Liturgist, Scripture Reader, Special Music:  Tom Fetter,  

Darla Gaskill, Marianne Sandberg, Stephanie Stocks,  

Duane & Michelle Philgreen 

Children's Sermon:  Les Carlson 

Door Greeters: Connie Allyn, Lila Joslyn, 
 Dennis Porter, Les Carlson    
 

Nursery:  Connie Allyn  

 

May 28 

Acolytes:  Youth 

Liturgist:  Jean Gross 

Scripture Reader:  Chris Mundy 

Children's Sermon:  John Tyrrell 

Door Greeters: Connie Allyn, Lila Joslyn, 
 Dennis Porter, Les Carlson    
 

Nursery:  Mary Jane Fetter       

Please sign up in the hallway to donate  
flowers for the altar.  Please let Debbie in  

the office know if there is a special  
occasion or in memory of a loved one.  



 

 

  VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
                         July 17th-21st 
                      9:00-11:45 a.m. 
 

VBS is less than 3 months away! Do you know a child who needs to hear the power-
ful message that they were created by God and built for a special purpose? If so, 

have them follow this link vbspro.events/p/manchester to get registered! We would love to have them join 
us! 
 
Individuals who would like to volunteer to help at VBS may also register at the above link. We are still 
looking for crew leaders (see job description below) and assistants for the station leaders. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to make a financial contribution to VBS, please contact Stephanie 
Stocks at 927-3351 or mstocks@iowatelecom.net. 
 
CREW LEADERS (HS Students or adults): These individuals are assigned to a group of approximately 6 

kids.  They lead their crew through each station assisting the station leaders as needed.  We still need 6 
more crew leaders for the elementary age crews and at least 2 more crew leaders for the preschool class. 

Thank you to those attending and supporting the 4th Annual Backbone Area Youth for Christ Comedy Cafe. It was a 

successful fundraiser and will help propel us into the next school year. We surpassed our fundraising goal and were 

even able to help send youth to camp and set some aside for the hiring of new staff with the amount of funds raised. 

With almost 270 people attending, we were able to let more and more know about what we are doing with and for 

the youth of the Backbone Area. Taylor Mason rocked the house with his comedy and it was a great night!  

Thanks again! 

                                                                                              ~ Mike Cantonwine 

https://vbspro.events/p/manchester
mailto:mstocks@iowatelecom.net


 

                  Vacation Bible School 2017 Registration Form 
      Hosted by 

                        Manchester United Methodist Church & First Presbyterian Church 
            July 17th-21st   ~  9:00 a.m.-11:45 a.m. 

                 Kids ages 3 years thru entering 5th grade welcome! 
                   Final program Sunday, July 23rd @ 9:00 a.m. church service @MUMC. 

                Please return form to the church office 
                       at 413 E. Butler St. by July 10th OR fill it out online at vbspro.events/p/manchester 

  
 
 
 

Child’s name: _________________________________________________________Circle: Boy or Girl  

Age: _______________ Date of birth: _____________________ Grade entering ‘17-’18 ____________ 

Parent (s): __________________________________________________________________________ 

Street address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip:  ______________________________________________________________________  

Mother’s day phone #: __________________________ Father’s day phone #:  ___________________ 

E-mail address: ______________________________________________________________________  

Home church:  ______________________________________________________________________ 

Allergies/medical conditions/behavioral concerns:  __________________________________________ 

 __________________________________________________________________________________ 

In case of emergency, contact: __________________________________________________________ 

Phone #: _______________________________ Relationship to child:  __________________________  

Parents/Caregivers will be asked to sign out their child.  

Please list any individuals besides parents and emergency contact allowed to pick up your child:  

Name/Phone/Relationship: _____________________________________________________________  

Name/Phone/Relationship: _____________________________________________________________  

Name/Phone/Relationship: _____________________________________________________________ 

My child will be walking/biking home unaccompanied: YES / NO  

May we photograph your child and display their pictures in our church and newsletter? YES / NO  

Are you willing to volunteer during our week of VBS? YES / NO  

Each family will be given a CD of the VBS songs at the end of the week!  



 

 

“Grace Betrayed”  
Psalm 41:9-13 
Luke 21:29-38  
Luke 22:1-6  

“Grace Proclaimed” 
Luke 22:42  

“Grace Fulfilled” 
Luke 24:1-12  

Luke 24:28-35  

“The Power Of Belief”  
Acts 2:14a, 22-32  

John 20:19-31  

“Touch me and See”   
Luke 24:36-39 

Hosea 6:1-3  

Maundy Thursday 
Luke 22:1-6 
Luke 22:7-13  
Luke 22:14-23 
Luke 22:24-30   
Luke 22:31-38  
Luke 22:39-46 
Luke 22:47-53 
Luke 22:54-62  
Luke 22:63-71   

Luke 23:1-7 
Luke 23:8-12 

Luke 23:13-16  
Luke 23:18-25 
Luke 23:26-31 

April Scriptures 

Luke 23:32-38  
Luke 23:39-43   
Luke 23: 44-46   
Luke 23:47-49   
Luke 23:50-55   

Good Friday  

Scrip News  

May means Mother’s Day, graduations, 
and Memorial Day; spring cleaning, 
planting, and sprucing up the yard and 
garden - all great opportunities to give 
and use gift cards!!  See us for your 
gift card needs - we have or can order 
MANY different cards, usable across 
the country.  Save yourself the time 
and hassle of getting your cards at 
stores and support YOUR MUMC at the 
same time! 

 

Scrip gift cards are available every 
Sunday and before WOW on Wednes-
day nights, or contact a committee 
member.  Your 2017 scrip team  
includes Carol Dighton, Kathy Evarts, 
Linda Gearhart, Alice Kluesner, Erin 
Learn, Roger Mueller, Chris Mundy, and 
Vicki Spellerberg. 

—  Scrip is available   —  

Sundays:  before & after church services 
Wednesday :  5:00 - 6:00p, before  WOW service 



 

 Looking ahead… 

>>>JUNE<<< 

Communion Sunday, June  4 ~  9:00a  

<><><><><><> 

Sunday, June  4 ~ 11:30a 

Chuong Garden 

<><><><><> 

Wednesday, June 7 

WOW w/Communion 

<><><><> 
Thursday, June 8 

Communion @ GNH/Meadows @ 10:30a  

<><><> 

Tuesday, June 20 

Single Board Meeting @ 6p 

<><><> 

Tuesday, June 20 

Chimes deadline 

<><><> 

Tuesday, June 27 

Bingo ~ GNH @ 2:00p 

The Funeral Committee would like to thank all  

who have donated their time/food for  funerals.  Please 

remember to pick up your dishes in the back entry.   

Thank you! 

Prayer Concerns:    

  Mary Bissell Helen Cole  Howard Haigh
 Jolene Hakert     Bob Helmrich  Garneth Hook   
 Paul Kammarmeyer  Florence Parrott  Shirley Lyons
 Al Remling Marianne Sandberg    Suzie Schultz 
 Judy Stephenson  Robin Stone Jacob Taylor       
 Donna Welcher George White     Rita Woods
 Faye Wright Janelle (Husmann) Walton         
Pastor Mary Taylor          
Kaylee Cook (Dave & Darla Gaskill’s niece) 

Susan Rogers (Rev Phil’s sister-in-law) 
Aubree Hood (George & Virginia White’s great granddaughter)  

Kayla Dighton (Charlie & Carol Dighton's daughter-in-law) 
The Family of Gerald Petlon 

The Family of Betty DeKeyser 
The Family of Bonnie Lindsay 

The family of Gerald “Jerry” Petlon would like to thank Pastor 
Phil for his support, visits, and helping with Jerry’s service.   
Thank you to the United Methodist Women and men who  

provided time, food and helped with the dinner.   
All was truly appreciated.  

God Bless you, 
Karen, Marti and Peggy, Ami and Shane, Casey, 

 Pam, Jena and Zac and families 

       
May & June 2017 

             Operation Christmas Child Donations 
 

Monetary donations for the postage which averages  
$7 per box. 

The May/June issue of 

 The Upper Room is now available  

in the Narthex at the  

Welcome Center. 

Pick up your copy today!!  

 

 



 

***ENDOWMENT UPDATES*** 
  
In 2001 the Manchester United Methodist Church lost a longtime faithful servant when Don Reth passed 
away.  In 2003, to honor her brother, Bertha Tribuno established the Donald Harold Reth Endowment as 
a tribute to his life and to keep his memory alive in a special way.  The sole purpose of the Reth  
Endowment fund is to generate income for our Christian Education program.  Christian Education is the 
focus because Don’s wife Marlene and his daughter Tammy had served as Sunday school teachers and as 
Sunday school superintendents.    
 
The Reth Endowment is established through the Iowa United Methodist Foundation.  On an annual basis, 
the Foundation informs MUMC of the income available for distribution.  The maximum amount made 
available is 5% of the current fund balance.  Just recently, MUMC was made aware of the funds available 
for 2017 and has responded by asking the Foundation to release the available funds.     
 
When the Reth Endowment was established, Manchester United Methodist Church was asked to annually 
recognize the establishment and existence of the endowment by placing a letter in the May edition of the 
Chimes.  Don’s birthday was May 7th.   The publication of this letter fulfills our commitment to do so.   
 
The Donald Harold Reth Endowment is an individually owned fund meaning that it is not owned by 
MUMC and that the church cannot alter the terms of the agreement between the Foundation and Ms. 
Tribuno.  However, anyone who would like to contribute to the Reth Endowment may and is encouraged 
to do so.   
 
MUMC has also established an endowment fund.  Not surprisingly, it is called the Manchester United 
Methodist Endowment.  It has been in existence since 2005.  This is a church-owned fund and we direct 
the use of the earnings.  Since it currently is a rather small fund, it is thought of as “seed money” and all of 
the income earned thus far has been reinvested in the endowment.  The hope is that at some time in the fu-
ture this fund will grow to a point where the income earned can be withdrawn and used to meet the needs 
of MUMC. 
 
As with the Reth Endowment, anyone who desires may make a contribution to the MUMC Endowment.  
Most recently, a contribution was made by Dr. Kenneth Burrows honoring his wife Betty.  We are very 
appreciative of that gift.  If you would like to make a contribution to an existing endowment, would like to 
establish your own endowed fund, or have questions regarding endowments, feel free to contact any of the 
individuals named below. 
 
Bruce Nodurft Al Remling  Rev. Phil Rogers 
Chair finance/ MUMC treasurer MUMC pastor 
endowment committee 



 

Good Neighbor Home                                  
105 McCarren Dr  // 927.3907 

NAME ROOM # PRINT SIZE 

Carol Brockmeyer N144 LARGE 

Howard Haigh N116 LARGE 

Catherine Manson S24 LARGE 

Delores Timmer S25 LARGE 

Faye Wright N137A LARGE 

Marrietta's Place                          
105 McCarren Dr  // 927.3907 

Garneth Hook S41 LARGE 

Our Meadows Residents                           
200 McCarren Dr  //  927.6467  

Lois Mott 114 LARGE 

Happy Anniversary 

Elizabeth Becker .......................................... 5/01 
Al Remling  ................................................... 5/01 
Jenny Garvin  ............................................... 5/02 
Faith Litterer ................................................ 5/03  
Heather Andregg  ........................................ 5/04 
Joanne Wade  .............................................. 5/04 
Doug Boone  ................................................ 5/07 
Mackenzie Kluesner  ................................... 5/07 
Kielyn Tutton  ............................................... 5/07 
James DeKeyser  .......................................... 5/12 
Ethan Ronnebaum  ...................................... 5/12 
Jacob Blumer  .............................................. 5/16 
Caria Philgreen ............................................ 5/18 
Ila Marquardt  .............................................. 5/19 
Donna Downs  ............................................. 5/21 
Cynthia Lyness  ............................................ 5/21 
Calee Philgreen ............................................ 5/21 
Carrie Rausch  .............................................. 5/21 
Charles Dighton  .......................................... 5/22 
Diane Troutman........................................... 5/23 
Megan Downs  ............................................. 5/27 
Nicholas Stocks  ........................................... 5/27 
Jean Puffett  ................................................. 5/28  

Jeff & Dianne Larsen ....................................5/02 
Jason & Sarah Kluesner ...............................5/09 
Ken & Lisa Pasker .........................................5/09 
Jenny & Wayne Garvin ................................5/13 
Gary & Marilyn Feldmann ...........................5/15 
William & Mary Nading ...............................5/15 
Steven & Heather Huegel ...........................5/17 
Mark & Terri Philgreen ................................5/18 
Bill & Amy Blumer ........................................5/22 
Duane & Michelle Philgreen .......................5/25 
Jerry & Barbara Ridenour ............................5/25 
Michael & Linda Ryan ................................. 5/28  



 

 
 
 
 
 

 Sun 
8:15a 

 Serving Our 
Church  
Leaders   

meet in the  
Sanctuary every 

Sunday  

Mon 
WIC 

May 1 & 8 

2nd  
Helpings 
Mondays @ 

5:30p 

Tue 
CHIMES  

DEADLINE 

May 22 

Wed 
Worship on 
Wednesdays 

Dinner @ 5:15p 
Wesley Hall 
Worship @ 

6:00p—Sanctuary  
Small Group  

Thu 
 
  

Fri 
 May 

Mission: 
In-Gathering 

 

Sat 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

May 7 
UMM 

10:30a—Parlor 

1 
10:30a  

Study Group 
6:00p 

Reaching &  
Receiving Meeting

2 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

 
 

3 
9:00—11:00a 

Prayer ~ Sanctuary 
1:30p 
UMW   
5:15p 

WOW 
 

4 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 

5 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Aunt Emmy’s 

6 
8:00p 

Community 
Meeting 

7 

9:00a 
Worship  w/
communion  

10:00a 
Fellowship 

10:30a 
Sunday School  

11:30a 
Chuong Garden 

8 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 
 

9 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

 
 

10 
9:00—11:00a 

Prayer ~ Sanctuary 
5:15p 

WOWw/Comm 

 

11 
1:00p 

Knitters  
10:30a 

Communion @ 
GNH/Meadows 

 

 

12 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Aunt Emmy’s 

13 
8:00p 

Community 
Meeting 

14 
9:00a 

Worship  
10:00a 

Fellowship  
10-11:15a 

Health Clinic 
10:30a 

Sunday School 

15 

10:30a  
Study Group 

 

16 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
6:00p 

Single Board  

17 

9:00—11:00a 
Prayer ~ Sanctuary 

5:15p 
WOW 

 
 
 
 

18 

1:00p 
Knitters  

 

19 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Aunt Emmy’s 

 
 

20 
8:00p 

Community 
Meeting 

21 
9:00a 

Worship  
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10-11:15a 

Health Clinic 
10:30a 

Sunday School  

22 

5:30p 
Worship Design 

 
 
 
 
 
 

23 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

2:00p 
Bingo @ GNH 

 

24 
9:00—11:00a 

Prayer ~ Sanctuary 
5:15p 

WOW 
 
 
 
 

25 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 

 

26 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Aunt Emmy’s 

          

27 
8:00p 

Community 
Meeting 

28 
9:00a 

Worship  
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Sunday School 

29 

 
 
 

Church/Office 
CLOSED 

NO activities 

30 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
 
 

 

31 
9:00—11:00a 

Prayer ~ Sanctuary 
5:15p 

WOW 

* Health Clinic 
2nd & 3rd  

Sunday of the month 
located in the  

nursery 
 

           

   
 

   



 

We invite you to join us for worship on Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m.  
Sunday School classes @ 10:30a 
Wow—Worship on Wednesdays 

Light supper at 5:15pm in Fellowship Hall 

Worship at 6pm in the Sanctuary 

6:45pm Small Group Discussion 
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The MUMC Chimes 
Official Newsletter of the 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
413 E. Butler Street (563) 927-4439 (fax-3790) 

 
The Ministry Team at MUMC includes: 

The Entire Congregation 
Reverend Phil Rogers 

Secretary: Debbie Saunders 
Finance Chair: Bruce Nodurft 

Treasurer: Al Remling 
Church Custodian: Glenn Nystel/Dennis Porter 
Christian Education Director: Marjorie Wolter 

Choir Director & Organist: Lynne Rasmussen, Beth Mueller 
Duane Philgreen, Marianne Sandberg, Mark Philgreen  

Piano/Organ Substitute: Duane Philgreen, Marianne Sandberg, Mark Philgreen  
Bell Choir Director: Mark Philgreen 
Mission Coordinator: Zach Rogers 

Articles printed as submitted. 
Prepared, printed and prepped-to-mail  
at MUMC, by numerous volunteers.  

Please forward any new addresses to the church at  
413 E. Butler or call 563-927-4439.    Thank you! 

Office Hours 
Monday & Wednesday 

8:00a-5:00p 
Tuesday & Thursday 

8:00a-3:00p 
Friday 

Church is Closed 

TO: ___________________________________

___________________________________

___________________________________

___________________________________ 

********** 
Monday, May 29 
CHURCH CLOSED 

MEMORIAL DAY 
********************* 

No Second Helpings  


